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Guest Speaker   Luke Eather   13 June 2013    

A bit about Luke …..
Luke has been an agent for Cutabove Tools since June 2012.  While undertaking his property management work, Luke was very impressed with the tools he purchased from Cutabove.  They didn’t break, unlike tools he had used in the past.  He built up his range of Cutabove tools.  Very happy with the product, he asked the owner of Cutabove Tools to give him an agency to sell them.  

Property maintenance can take Luke from Wagga to Armidale but the majority of his work is in the Blue Mountains.  In addition to Property management and Cutabove agency, Luke also undertakes control and eradication of noxious weed growth.

Luke has another very interesting dynamic to his busy life; he assists with vision impaired people as a community service.  He teaches them brail and how to use magnification equipment.  Agencies such as Vision Australia and Guide Dogs Aust. approach Luke on behalf of individuals who would like assistance.  Approximately once a month Luke spends a week on training, installing and repair services for sight impaired people.  

Besides being a very industrious business man, Luke has a young family and a home to maintain.  Luke and his wife have 2 lovely girls aged 4 and 2 and a very timid 15 year old cat named Sally.  Sally had an interesting start in life.  As a 4 week old kitten she was found up a tree.  When Luke’s wife took her to the vet to find the owner, the vet explained that the little kitten could not have got up the tree by itself and that most likely a bird snatched the kitten and fortunately released it in the fork of a tree.  This explains why Sally is so frightened, especially of birds.

Luke and his wife bought a dilapidated house at Mt Victoria, which is slowly being improved.  The garden has been quite a challenge, requiring clearing and a lot of work.  The backyard adjoins national park. Luke has blended his yard into the bush with natural landscaping and native plants.  He is now working up the sides and onto the front of his property.  So far they have planted Asian hedging, weeping maples and camellias. 

During his spare time, Luke loves to fish and take his family on holidays.  

Throughout his life, Luke has had lots of interesting experiences and has many stories to tell about a range of subjects.   They include extraordinary fishing trips, the very interesting people he has met through his work and the brave and fascinating people he has met through his community services with vision impaired people.  

One can only admire how Luke is living his life to the fullest.  

Garlic……….                                                   

The old adage ……plant it on the shortest day and harvest on the longest …. Works well in cool climates like ours.  This year, the shortest day is 16th June and the longest is 17th December.  So plant now.

Garlic likes a sweet soil with added lime as well as plenty of compost/manure in the garden bed.  Buy an organic garlic corm from the growers market or nursery. Avoid planting garlic purchased at the greengrocers, as this is likely to be imported garlic with an associated risk of introducing serious virus diseases to our soil.
VARIETY INFORMATION
'Italian White' has a creamy white skin, and forms a medium to large bulb with up to 17 cloves per bulb. It is a softneck garlic which does not produce a [image: image1.png]Merdlevorltly Falls Gardere Clul Frec
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stem. Do not plant the small, inner bulbs of softneck garlic as they are unlikely to do well. When the garlic bulb is mature the leaves begin to die back.

'Monaro Purple' is a hardneck or top-setting 
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variety which usually produces a flower stem in spring/ early summer.  It is mainly suitable for 

cooler areas. It is also called a 'rocambole' variety from the habit the flower stem has of looping over on itself to produce a distinctive twist. Rocambole types have a sweet, nutty flavour with 

6-8 cloves per bulb. They are ready to harvest when the coil twist in the flower stem begins to straighten and the flower stem begins to soften.

To plant garlic break up the corm into individual cloves.  When separating the cloves be sure to keep a lot of the base plate from the bottom of the bulb. Plant the cloves with the base plate down and the pointy end just below the surface of the soil.  Space about 15cms apart with 30cms between rows. Fertilize once there are some warmer days in spring.

Garlic can be planted among roses and fruit trees to repel pests such as aphids.
Garlic grows well in most soils, but dislikes wet ‘feet’. If you have poor draining soil you may be best growing your garlic in raised beds or big pots - dig in some lime, compost or cow manure, water in.  Then water as soil surface dries out. 

Corms will shoot - and look like green spring onions at first. The corms will develop just under soil surface, gradually pushing their way up to the surface. Garlic usually takes about 7 - 8 months to produce a bulb.  Harvest when the tops begin to turn brown; don't wait until the tops have completely died back. Treat the bulbs gently as bruised bulbs do not store well.
Hang the whole plant in bunches, or spread on racks, and allow to dry undercover for 2 to 3 weeks. The skins will then become papery and dry. Good air circulation is essential. Bulbs are better stored whole, not separated into cloves.  If you wish to plait your garlic, leave it hang for 2 weeks, then plait before the necks have hardened off and then leave it to hang for another 2 weeks. 

Once the garlic has cured, clip off the root and the tops about 30mm above the garlic head and store in a dry, well-ventilated area, in the way you store onions. 

Source:
    Fact sheets: The Vegie Patch ABC Gardening
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Garden Notes - June 2013

Everything is quiet in the garden now. Most of the autumn leaves have fallen although the liquidambar’s red coat is rent in places but still hangs on. This year the azaleas and rhodos are beginning to flower very early. We even had some out in May and the hellebores are just coming into flower. Ours are planted behind a retaining wall about meter high so that we can enjoy their pink and deep purple faces. Mid-afternoon the cold begins to seep into your bones but the mid-day hours are perfect for the usual winter maintenance jobs.

As the deciduous trees are bare (or nearly so) now is the time to wander around and identify where nature needs a helping hand. A quick cut with a pruning saw can eliminate crossed branches in your flowering cherries, crab-apples, golden ash, etc.  It you let them go you will be faced with major tree surgery in future years or even loss of a tree if grubs find entry through holes worn in the bark by crossing branches. Lots of bulbs are beginning to poke their green noses through the mulch so it may even be time to make up a foliage spray and provide them with some nourishment - not for this year’s flowers but next year’s. We use a general purpose granular fertiliser dissolved into water according to instructions. A there are a lot of bulbs we invested in a water wagon which is a 10 litre tank perched on two wheels with its own hand pump and spray. It has saved a lot of backache! 

Roses always need feeding even when they are not flowering so we give them a feed now with Organic Life, B&B, compost and lucerne mulch. It is also time to give your lemon tree a pick-me-up with a drink of Seasol tea. If there is rain forecast a teaspoon of sugar in the crowns of the tree ferns promotes winter growth but leave them alone if it is dry - just make sure that you keep the crowns moist. If you haven’t already pruned your lavender and sage now is the time and this is your last opportunity to prune hedges such as photinia and pittosporum. Frosts have already started and some protection for frost-sensitive plants is needed.  I Use an ant-transpirant spray on liriopes, kangaroo paws, paper daisies and pratia as these have been burnt by frosts in past years.

Now is a good time to give your garden a good winter blanket with a covering of thick mulch as weeds tend to be dormant and access to some parts of the garden are easier. Over the years the consistency of soil in our garden has changed significantly as each year’s mulching breaks down and turns the dry, lifeless sandy mountain soil into a dark sandy loam alive with worms. With the increased council tip charges, tree loppers are only too keen to provide you with tree mulch at no cost. You just have to try and find one that shreds their chippings finely but even coarse chippings are better than none - it just takes longer to break down.   

April and May rainfall were 25% and 30% of average respectively and June doesn’t look as if it will be much better. Because it is cold it is harder to notice if watering is needed but if you haven’t had 17 mm of rain in the last 10 days then you must water or run the risk of losing some plants and even some shrubs. Even azaleas can die in frosty, dry weather! However, the weather is almost perfect for spraying glyphosate on weeds in your driveway and hard paths. Just make sure that you rake or vacuum off autumn’s leaves before you spray otherwise those pesky weeds will hide under the dead leaves.

The cold dry weather is also perfect if you have any small or large landscaping planned.  I tend to leave any landscaping to the winter months as I find it easier to warm up than to cool down. It is also a good time to start preparing for any major transplanting of trees or large shrubs next month.  Just dig a hole about 60cm (2 foot) wider than the root ball of the shrub that you are moving and  fill it with a Seasol tea to soak in so that it is ready for next month. 

